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Dear friends,  

In just a few days, we will celebrate the holiday of Purim with our 
annual Purim carnival on March 5 and our Purim Spiel and         
Megillah reading on March 6 (see the enclosed flyers for more   
information). This holiday always brings with it joy and laughter, 
from our kids dressing up and playing games at the carnival to our 
members of all ages laughing and singing at the Spiel. We will   
gather together to cheer Mordechai and Esther and boo the evil 
Haman.    

Yet, amidst the frivolity of the holiday, it can still teach us an important lesson. We 
boo and hiss each time Haman is mentioned, hoping to drown out his name and 
memory as well as all that he represents. But just recently, we have seen Haman in 
our own midst. From the antisemitic flyers that were posted in metro-Atlanta this 
past month to antisemitic incidents from celebrities, we are currently seeing    
Haman in our midst. Then, just this past weekend, we saw hate groups from 
around the country trying to coordinate a “National Day of Hate.” It is truly scary to 
see Haman amongst us.  

First and foremost, a heartfelt thank you to the Johns Creek Police Department for 
all of the support in ensuring our safety this weekend.    

As we continue to witness this rise in antisemitism in our community, we must look 
to the lessons that Purim teaches us. As we will read from the megillah in just a 
couple of days, Esther remarks that perhaps she was placed in the position of 
queen to speak up against the evil Haman. Perhaps each of us, on encountering 
antisemitism is in that place in order to speak out against hatred of the Jews, to 
help educate those around us, and to engage in dialogue and relationship building 
to lessen the unfounded ideas that the anti-Semite spews. The rabbis teach that 
even when the Messianic Age comes, Purim will be the only holiday to be celebrat-
ed.  This is because it is a day on which we recall the past hatred and wickedness of 
the antisemite, Haman, and we remember that it was incumbent upon Esther, just 
as it is incumbent on each of us to speak out.    

Let us not be silent as Haman is among us.  Let us continue to boo and hiss and blot 
out his name, his memory, and all antisemitism from our midst.  

B’ahavah (with love),  

Rabbi Jordan  

Rabbinic Reflections 



 

 

President’s Message 
Today marks the beginning of the last quarter of my presidency of our amazing             
congregation. I love being a part of and serving this community. Being in this role has 
taught me many things about myself, congregational life, business, and the blurring of 
personal and congregational relationships just to name a few. There have been ups and 
downs over the past few years, but one thing that has been a constant for me is the   
quality of each person who gives time to our synagogue and the talent and support of 
our leadership, both professional and lay.   

Last month, I had the honor of participating in the Adult B’nai Mitzvah along with 7 of 
my peers. As part of our process, we each had to write a D ’var Torah explaining what 
our Torah portion is about. Below is an excerpt from my words: 

The verses that I chanted are part of the story in which Jethro, Moses’                
father-in-law, heard the news of all the amazing miracles that G-d did for 
the   Jewish people. Jethro, along with Moses’ wife and children, traveled 
to the desert to meet up with Moses. When Jethro arrived, he saw how 
busy Moses was as he answered questions from the people every day 
from morning until night. He   explained to Moses that if he continued in 
this fashion, he would wear himself out. He suggested that Moses        
appoint judges to smaller groups of people. This way those judges could 
answer for their people and if they were unable to answer they could go 
to higher level judges all the way until it reached Moses, if neces-
sary. With this    system, Moses would only have to answer the hardest 
questions, and this would allow him time for other things. 

Basically, they created a hierarchy that allowed Moses’ load to be          
delegated to others so that only the largest questions were presented to 
him. This speaks volumes to me as the current President of our              
congregation. There is a lot of work that gets done at CDT every day, 
week, month and year, and many people that take part. Although I am 
the President, with strong people in roles on the Board of Directors and    
serving as committee chairs, I can focus on bigger issues for 
CDT. Leadership can be taxing and having a hierarchical structure in place 
that breaks the work down into smaller pieces allows everyone to do a 
more focused and better job. 

I consider myself honored and lucky to work with all our leadership. The Board of Directors of CDT is made 
up of multi-faceted, multi-talented people who work each day to make our congregation the best it can be. 
Our staff, under the leadership of Rabbi Jordan, is strong, talented, unified and enjoy coming to work each 
day. I am looking forward to the next three months and beyond… 

 

Leslie 

 

 

  

Leslie Fox 
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Dear friends, 
 
In years past, during the month of Adar (think - the month during which Purim falls), I have 
attempted to write articles that were not meant to be taken seriously. But then, one year - 
some of ya’ll fell for it and, for more than a few moments, believed that I was going to leave 
Congregation Dor Tamid to become an official taster of ranch dressing. That year, I also found 
a few bottles of ranch dressing in my inbox at CDT. So…this year, I thought I’d begin with this 
helpful tidbit: 
 
“This is a test of the National Month Of Adar Alert System. This system was         
developed by Jewish professionals and Religious School carpool operators in 
voluntary cooperation with the Purim Emergency Management Agency, the 
Synagogue Staff Communications Commission and local authorities to keep you 
informed in the event of an actual newsletter article. If this had been an actual 
newsletter article, an official message that actually makes sense would be    
contained in this article. No action is required.” 

I hope that helps. Now, I know that Rabbi Jordan has written a serious, thoughtful, relevant, rabbinical, and 
serious article - as is his wont. And you all should pay attention to his words - he is a Rabbi after all. I am sure 
that others have written articles in this newsletter that are important and synagogue-ish as well. You should 
pay attention to those too. But, I am not here to do that because I am trying to write a Purim type of   article 
that should NOT be taken seriously. I will make no reference to any of the passages in the Torah. No          
reminders about the importance of the meaning of Bar/Bat Mitzvah - seriously…by now don’t we all know 
that it is entirely about who creates the best logo? I hear that’s actually a thing. Certainly, we have all heard 
enough about upcoming Jewish events - Jewish Poker, Jewish Mahjong, Jewish Knitting, Jewish Cornhole. 
And for absolute necessity, I will not write about how we can always use more volunteers - that is clearly not 
how we operate. Instead, at CDT, you have no choice - Leslie Fox just volunteers you and that is that. So here 
I go - here are my Purim thoughts… 

You know, after all these words about what I’m not going to write about, I’m beginning to think that I should 
have just written about ranch dressing after all. 

Happy Purim, 

Mike Zuspan 

Ranch dressing taste tester extraordinaire 
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 Mike Zuspan 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
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Our B’nai Mitzvah Students 

 

 

 

Ben Deitchman is a 7th grader at St. Francis Middle School. He loves playing football 
with his school and has also played with a flag football league for many years. Ben also 
loves playing basketball with his friends and hanging out at the park. When Ben isn't 
outdoors playing sports, you can find him on his Xbox gaming with his friends. Ben also 
loves Camp Barney and is looking forward to returning to his summer place in a few 
months. 

When deciding on a Tikkun Olam social action project, Ben really wanted to help out 
families that were struggling. He knows how fortunate he is and felt that this was a great opportunity to help 
provide for others. Ben really enjoyed volunteering with Meals by Grace. In addition to packing up boxes of 
food and necessities for families in need, he had the opportunity to deliver the food to their homes. This     
aspect was really powerful for Ben and he plans to continue volunteering for Meals by Grace in the future. 
Ben’s Bar Mitzvah Morning Service is scheduled for March 18th at 10:30. 

Ana Alice Levis is a 7th Grader at Taylor Road Middle School in Johns Creek. She is very   
active and likes to participate in many school activities. In her free time, she likes to hang 
out with her friends, read fiction books and bake cookies. At school, Ana is part of Junior 
Beta Club, where they look for opportunities to help communities. She loves to play the 
flute in the Taylor Road Symphonic band and in the Discovery Jazz band. She plays         
volleyball, and is very competitive. 

Kindness towards animals inspired Ana for her Tikkun Olam social action, and she is planning to volunteer at 
Furkids.  



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

General Fund 
Phyllis Fried & Steven Goldenberg 
-in memory of Paul Weiner  
David Shapiro & Mark Losher 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah  
Mike & Marci Risner 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Linda Spielberg 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah  
Larry Benator 
-in honor of Eric Cole’s Bar Mitzvah 
Debbie Rubin 
-in memory of  Ken Mercado 
Marty & Caren Levine 
-in memory of  Ken Mercado 
Alan & Carol Kovar 
-in honor of Janice Rappaport’s Bat Mitzvah 
Traci Fox 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah  
Sheldon & Deborah Fox 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah 
Jeremy & Erika Cohen 
-in honor of Ashely Chenault’s Bat Mitzvah 
Doug & Mary Frances 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Sharon Rocco 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Ken & Cindy Tromer 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah 
 Barry & Beth 
-in memory of Ken Mercado 
Rabbi Discretionary Fund 
Sharon Rocco 
-in honor of our Hebrew Naming Service 
Irwin & Ethel Rubenstein 
-in memory of Ken Mercado 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Barbara Goldberg 
-in honor of B’nai Mitzvah Celebrants   
Arnold & Phyllis Serlin 
-in honor of Lauren Green’s Bat Mitzvah  

Rabbi Discretionary Fund, cont. 
Jim & Pam Ottenstein 
-in memory of Ethel Ottenstein 
-in memory of Norman Noun  
Sharon Rocco 
-in honor of our Hebrew Naming Service 
Ruthie Cohen 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Elaine Byrd 
-sending love in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah  
Nanci Shafran 
-thank you for a lovely service and your support 
Jutta Mercado 
-thank you for a beautiful service  
Mark & Pam Friedland 
-in honor of Joan Noun’s Birthday 
Marlene Shain Reeves 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah  
Cantorial Soloist Fund 
Jutta Mercado 
-thank you for the beautiful music 
Arnold & Phyllis Serlin 
-in honor of Lauren Green’s Bat Mitzvah 
Ruthie Cohen 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Building Fund 
Larry Benator 
-in memory of Zelda Benator 
Caring Committee 
Stanley & Ann Bassell 
-in memory of Joseph Aaron Kalin 
Mindy Rechter 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah 
Ron & Judy Altman 
-in honor of Leslie Fox’s Bat Mitzvah 
Ron & Bonnie Harvey 
-in memory of  Ken Mercado 
Ron & Betty Kurtz 
-in memory of Ida Kurtz 
Beverly Malone 
-in memory of Jeanette Karp 
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Many Thanks  —  תודה רבה 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Garden Fund 
Jackie Berger 
-in honor of Tyler Chenault’s conversion 
Leslie Radov 
-in memory of Ken Mercado 
Mark & Michele Mandel 
-in honor of Janice Rappaport’s Bat Mitzvah 
Oneg Fund 
Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 
in honor of Tyler Chenault’s Conversion 
PrimeTimers 
Janet Levy 
-in memory of  Ken Mercado 
Leslie Penuel 
-in memory of  Bessie Goldsmith 
-in honor of the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Religious School Fund 
Matthew & Karen Blender 
-in memory of  Ken Mercado 
Sandwich Project 
Bev Mahone 
-Mazel Tov to the Adult B’nai Mitzvah Class 
Ruthie Cohen 
-In honor of Doug Kern’s Birthday  
-in memory of Ken Mercado 
-in memory of Eddie Goldberg 
-in honor of Tyler Chenault’s Conversion 
Janet Levy 
-In honor of our Bat Mitzvah Ladies 

Scholarship Fund 
Margot McPhillips 
-in honor of Lauren Green’s Bat Mitzvah 
Social Action 
Edie Davis & Richard Fiedel 
-in memory of Ken Mercado 
-in memory of Paul Weiner  
Irwin & Ethel Rubenstein 
-in memory of Blanche Shumsky 
-in honor of Catalina Deltette’s Recovery 
Adam Cwerner 
Yahrzeit Fund 
Steve & Jodi Wolfe 
-in memory of Herman Wolfe 
Jon & Michelle Popler 
-in memory of Abraham Cohen 
Janet Levy 
-in memory of Fred Lowenberg 
Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 
-in memory of Lillian Nemiroff 
Sherry & Sheldon Fages 
-in memory of Joseph Siegel 
Ron & Bonnie Harvey 
-in memory of Hilda Harvey 
Ron & Betty Kurtz 
-in memory of Hamlet Kurtz 
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Many Thanks  —  תודה רבה 

 Condolences 

May his memory be a blessing. 

Father-in-law of Nanci Shafran and Grandfather of  Evan,  

Adam & Rebecca Weiner 

 

Paul Weiner 



 

 

Purim Happenings 
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Save the Date 
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Social Action and Tikkun Olam 

 
                                               Social Action 
 

 

 

 
March will be another exciting month for Social Action as we will 
co-sponsor another Wellness session, and focus on helping the 
hungry in our community. 

 
Helping your Children and Teens Cope with an Anxious World – March 8th  6:30-8:30   
Sisterhood and Social Action are at it again!   
This session will help parents with strategies that they can use immediately to help their children when they 
are anxious or stressed. One of the topics will include a discussion by a licensed counselor from Anxiety     
Specialists of Atlanta about SPACE (Supportive Parenting for Anxious Childhood Emotions). The 
presentations will be followed by a panel which will take your questions and will include school counselors 
and a Life Coach with a parenting specialty. Parents and grandparents will walk away with helpful strategies 
that they can start to use immediately. There is no cost to attend this session and it is open to everyone, so 
bring your friends!  Sign up here to reserve your space: 
Signup for Helping Children and Teens Cope with an Anxious World 
 
Donations - CDT Cares Hunger Walk Campaign – Now through March 12th  
Although we would love to have people join the walk, we are going to focus on donations. This is such an   
efficient way to help the hungry -  Due to the connections and buying power of the Atlanta Food Bank and 
their partners,  1 dollar can provide 4 meals!  So every $20 can provide 80 meals and a $100 will provide 400 
meals.  Our goal for 2023 is $2023 or 8092 meals. 

Click here to make a donation to the CDT Cares Hunger Walk Campaign  

CAKE WALK – benefiting CDT Cares Hunger Walk Campaign – Purim Carnival, March 5th 
We are having an ole fashioned Cake Walk during the Purim Carnival.  Bring a cake, cupcakes, cookies or 
whatever else strikes your fancy – baked with love or store bought.  Also bring lots of cash – each round will 
cost $1 with all proceeds befitting the Atlanta Hunger Walk and the wonderful food banks in who are feeding 
the food insecure people in our community. Parents and Children are welcome to participate! 
 
Coming Soon:  Homes Against Hunger –  The Kosher Version  (LAST DAY to donate is April 16th) 
Start purchasing those Kosher food bargains. Look for items marked with either of these symbols:  
 The Kosher Food Pantry in Dunwoody is in need of the following items*: 

Canned Fruits, Tomatoes or Tomato Sauce, and Beans 
Pasta 
Cereal 
***Please no jars*** 

Bring your donations to CDT you will see containers at the Patio Door. 
* Non Kosher Items will also be gladly accepted. 
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Paula Bloom 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0d45a4af2babfe3-helping?fbclid=IwAR3AvO0-K0_OBhDXwtaG9c7dXZ4JO2-qskOudTCzRaRPjRPUgJLSyyxy4vE%23/
https://engage.acfb.org/site/Donation2?idb=1590051808&df_id=10029&10029.donation=form1&FR_ID=2126&mfc_pref=T&PROXY_ID=40944&PROXY_TYPE=22


 

 

Mark Your Calendar 
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Sisterhood  
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Janet Mann 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Happy March! We are all ready for the beautiful Spring weather and thinking about plans for Passover!      
Sisterhood has exciting events planned for the upcoming weeks…check out what’s been happening in our 
wonderful group of women!   

Coming in March… 

March 8th - In collaboration with the Social Action Committee, we are excited to present a 2nd session in our 
parenting series in helping our children and teens cope with an anxious world.  This is a great program for 
both parents and grandparents! It is open to the public and free of charge, so share with a friend and bring 
them along! You will go home with a “toolkit” of resources to immediately use at home! 

 

    

  

 

  



 

 

Sisterhood  
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Janet Mann 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    

March 12th - Our annual Sisterhood Seder has returned to CDT! We’re so happy to see this return to this 
year’s events! All women over the age of 12 are welcome to attend!  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

Check out our fun get togethers in February! 

Sandwich Project-Lunch with the Ladies-Dinner & Movie Night 
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PrimeTimers and Community Programs 

Janet Levy Leslie Penuel 

 

 

 

 

 

Kudos to our PrimeTimers group at the Trivia night at Brimstone Tavern…after the first round they came in 
3rd place in a packed restaurant of players! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                         

 
 
 

 

 

March’s event: 

GETTING TOGETHER FOR DINNER 
On:   Wednesday, March 29th 
Time:   5:30 p.m. 
Place:  Windward Tavern, 5206 McGinnis Ferry Road, Alpharetta 
 
Please RSVP to PrimeTimers@dortamid.com by Monday, March 

mailto:PrimeTimers@dortamid.com
https://track.robly.com/c8672ed2-69d5-4fac-a056-83c6b0dbe03ca16b1ea127b237039299352fc7a6f51a


 

 

Sisterhood and Men’s Club 
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Programs 



 

 

Connecting 
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Helping Others 

https://www.dortamid.org/cdtmarketplacesignup
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Our Advertisers 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 1
9
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 M

a
rc

h
 2

0
2

3
  
  



 

 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more    
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  

 

JAC PRESCHOOL                                                       
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2022-2023 Board of Directors and Staff 
  
 

  Executive Committee 
           
President               Leslie Fox  
President Elect        Rachel Allen 
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Marci Risner   
Facilities VP           Carrie Wooten  
Education VP            Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Ian Oxman         

Trustees 
  
Fundraising           Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership           Robyn Jacober 
Endowment        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Paula Bloom 
Trustee at Large            Melanie Asher 
Presidential Appointee     Rob Lederman 
Sisterhood          Janet Mann 
Men’s Club        Eric Cole 

 Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Communications Coordinator           Ginny Allen 
Custodial Staff        Mo Alqaraghuli & Zainab Yousif 
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 


